
Department of Planning and Budget 
2022 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 

1. Bill Number:   HB285 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Adams, D.M. 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: Clinical nurse specialist; practice agreements. 

 

5. Summary:  Provides that a nurse practitioner licensed by the Boards of Medicine and 

Nursing in the category of clinical nurse specialist who does not prescribe controlled 

substances or devices may practice in the practice category in which he is certified and 

licensed without a written or electronic practice agreement, provided that he (i) only practice 

within the scope of his clinical and professional training and limits of his knowledge and 

experience and consistent with the applicable standards of care, (ii) consult and collaborate 

with other health care providers based on the clinical condition of the patient to whom health 

care is provided, and (iii) establish a plan for referral of complex medical cases and 

emergencies to physicians or other appropriate health care providers. The bill also provides 

that a nurse practitioner licensed by the Boards in the category of clinical nurse specialist who 

prescribes controlled substances or devices shall practice in consultation with a licensed 

physician in accordance with a practice agreement between the nurse practitioner and the 

licensed physician. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. No Fiscal Impact. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The provisions of this bill would not have a fiscal impact on the 

Department of Health Professions.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  None. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
 


